
 
Facilities Services & Risk Management 

Phone: 707-256-7580 Fax: 707-256-7589 
Napa Valley College Swimming Pool Rules (COVID Addendum) 

 
• Enter at Northwest gate; Exit at Northeast gate 
• Maximum of 2 swimmers per lane  

o Swimmers may be staggered (6+ feet) along lane line for distancing 
• First user uncovers pool. Last user covers the pool. Pool covers must be 

completely removed (+1 cover on either side of the occupied lane) before 
swimmers may enter the water.   

• Take care when covering and uncovering the pool so that covers and spools are 
not damaged or subjected to excessive wear and tear; contact Facilities Services if 
you’d like a demonstration on proper use 

• If there is any re-arrangement of the lane lines, blocks, etc. please return to 
original set up. 

• Check deck and leave it in a clean & orderly condition at the end of each session. 
• Food, drink and glass containers are NOT permitted. Water/sports drinks only. 
• Changing clothes on deck is not permitted. 
• Locker rooms will not be available -1 sink/ toilet/shower available in restrooms. 
• All users to remain out of restricted areas including 600 building. 
• Youth swimmers must wait until coach is present to enter the swimming pool.  
• To conserve water, keep showers to 5 minutes. 
• Use of the pool requires at least one adult serving as the lifeguard to supervise 

the safety of participants. Up-to-date insurance and Lifeguard and CPR/First Aid 
certificates must be on file with the Facilities Services office. 

• College Police are responsible for unlocking and locking the pool gates.   Call 
707-256-7777 upon arrival to the gate. 

• Six foot physical distancing guidelines must be followed at all times. Per county 
regulation, if six feet of social distance cannot be maintained, a face covering 
must be worn. Face coverings should not be worn while in the swimming pool.  

• Sharing of equipment is not permitted. If equipment must be shared, disinfect 
between uses. 

• Site monitors are scheduled based on the times listed on your application. Groups 
may not extend their pool time, unless approved by Facilities Services.  

• Pool users and employees should not come onto campus if sick.  
• Any positive COVID-19 case(s) should immediately be reported to the Facilities 

Services Dept. The name of a positive case does not need to be reported.   
Use of the NVC pool is a privilege, not a right. Pool users may lose their rights to the 
swimming pool if they cannot comply with the rules.   


